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Darke County LEPC Minutes 
June 19th, 2018 

 
This meeting of the Board Members of the Darke County LEPC was called to order at the EMA 
office at 10:00 am by President Mike Rhoades. Josh Haney took the roll call. The minutes of 
March 20th, 2018 meeting were presented for review Pam Garland made a motion to accept 
the minutes, Russ Thompson 2nd the motion, all in favor, motion passed, minutes accepted. 
 
Treasurer’s report:   

 Reviewed the detailed expense and income information. A copy was provided to all. 
Terry Holman made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report, Randy Earl 2nd, all in 
favor, report accepted.  

 
Old Business: 

 Communication Advisory Committee Update- The county made the transition to the 
MARCS system on May 21st 2018. No major issues to note. Fire and EMS have had a few 
issues with their pagers but they are working with their venders to get them figured out. 
Seems like we might be having some coverage issues in Versailles. There is a meeting 
pending for next week with all the players involved to look into this further.  

 
New Business:

 2018 Hazardous Materials Exercise 6/13/18- This past Wednesday we hosted our table 
top exercise. We used our new table top training equipment that we purchased with a 
grant. The ne equipment worked out very well. There was a lot of good conversation 
amongst players. Everyone did a great job.  

 First Time Filers SERC report- We had two first time filers. Wayne Health Care and the 
Airport filed for the first time.  

Ken’s Report

 Have been focused primarily on the exercise. Now that exercise is over I will be 
resuming data entry.    
 

Citizen Corps 

 CERT – Nothing significant to report. Plan to research building program further and 
shoot for a basic CERT class in the fall. 

 MRC – Used MRC for April drive through clinic.  
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Members Comments: 
 

 Randy Earl, discussed putting together a Family Reception Center workshop. It is about an hour 
and a half workshop. It will discuss who in the county will come forward in the event of a mass 
casualty incident.   

 Pam Garland, we have been very busy. We have seen a 35% increase in wheelchairs. Dealing 
with increased gas prices. We are doing the fair shuttle again this year. We are hiring. Have been 
dealing with bedbugs. 

 Eric Cook, today is the quarterly triage for the regions ems units. It starts at 8am and goes on for 
24 hours. All patients that are transport by EMS will get a triage tag. Looking at doing a table top 
active shooter exercise in the fall. Will reach out with more info.  

 Tom Hans, tire recycling is September 26th and Household Hazardous Waste is October 6th. 
Everything else is running smooth. 

 Terry Holman, Flu season is over. The swine flu is a summer issue. We will be keeping an eye on 
the exhibits. 

 Mike Rhodes, officially had a new dog warden and assistant dog warden start yesterday. We are 
getting things back to normal out there. Other than that, we are working on the budget.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted: 

 Josh Haney   
 


